

## Allan Thompson Mayor

**RECEIVED** 

January 21, 2021
REGION OF PEEL
OFFICE OF THE REGIONAL CLERK

January 20, 2021

Sent via E-Mail: Aretha.Adams@peelregion.ca

Aretha Adams, Deputy Regional Clerk and Acting Director of Clerk's Region of Peel
10 Peel Center Drive
Brampton, ON L6T 4B9

Dear Ms. Adams,

RE: REGIONAL COUNCIL PASSING OF BY-LAW 83-20 CHANGING THE COMPOSITION OF REGIONAL COUNCIL

I am writing to advise that at the Special Town Council meeting held on January 19, 2021, Council adopted a resolution declining to consent to Region of Peel By-law 83-2020.

The resolution reads as follows:

That the Council of the Region of Peel be advised that the Council of the Town of Caledon declines to consent to Region of Peel By-law 83-2020, being a by-law to change the of composition of Regional Council; and

That a copy of this motion be provided to the Honorable Steve Clark, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, and the Honorable Sylvia Jones, MPP Dufferin-Caledon.

For more information regarding this request, please contact the undersigned by email to allan.thompson@caledon.ca or by phone at 905.584.2272 ext. 4156.

Sincerely,

Allan Thompson

Mayor

Cc: The Honourable Steve Clark, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, minister.mah@ontario.ca

Sylvia Jones, MPP - Dufferin Caledon, sylvia.jones@pc.ola.org

Nando lannicca, Chair of the Regional Municipality of Peel, nando.iannicca@peelregion.ca